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27th July 2020
20/00701/ARM Reserved Matters for the erection of dwelling and formation of a vehicular access following outline approval 19/01507/OUT at 48 Twitchen

Dear Madam,

Our Council considered at its meeting on 23rd July the revised plans submitted by the developer of the above application site.

Our Council’s comments are as follows;

1. Our Council considers that the removal of the dormer windows in the north east and south west elevations is helpful as is the proposal to move back the siting of the proposed dwelling by cutting back/ removing the overgrown hedgerow on the north west boundary. The precise siting of the dwelling cannot be finally determined until this preliminary work has been carried out.

2. The siting of the dwelling is constrained by the location of a public sewer. The developers indicate that the dwelling will not be nearer to the boundary with Timewells Orchard than 5.5 metres and it is important that this is adhered to.

3.  There is still concern about the height of the dwelling and its impact on Timewells Orchard. Our Council would ask the MDDC planning officer to review the plans with a view to making some reduction in height of the proposed dwelling and lessening the impact on Timewells Orchard including avoiding interference with sunlight access to its rear garden. This will assist in ensuring that the development is consistent with the planning officer’s advice to planning committee at the outline stage.

4. There is also concern about the window in the north east elevation facing Timewells Orchard. The proposed installation of an obscure glazed window (that cannot be opened) has been considered but the Council considers that the better option is to have a velux rooflight to provide lighting and ventilation and to omit the window on the north east elevation. This will remove any possible concerns about being overlooked.

5. It is understood that the proposed air source heat pump will be moved to the south west side of the proposed dwelling furthest away from Timewells Orchard in order to avoid an adverse impact on the occupants of that property.

6.  Subject to the above matters any approval of reserved matters should include conditions in relation to, in particular;

a. Final approval of the siting of the proposed dwelling upon which our Council would like to be consulted.

b. Approval of the work to cut back/ remove the hedgerow at the rear of the proposed dwelling and boundary treatment generally.

c. the fixing of the location of any air source heat pump now or subsequently.

d. The retention maintenance and replacement when necessary of the hedge fronting the highway and other soft landscaping deemed suitable with a view to avoiding an adverse impact on the street scene.

e. The exclusion of permitted development rights in relation any alterations/extensions to the proposed dwelling and any additional buildings/structures on the development site on the edge of the Conservation Area

Finally, it is understood that the MDDC website says that 45 Twitchen is also relevant to this application. We have no knowledge of a 45 Twitchen and assume that this is an error. If this is not the case the Council would like an explanation please.

Yours faithfully
Leslie Findlay
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